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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

MCDC Families,
It’s almost time for our annual Board elections.  Positions up for election this year are:

· President (must be a MSFC civil servant) – 2 year term

· Secretary – 2 year term

· Registrar (must be a MSFC civil servant) – 2 year term

· Member-at-Large, representing enrolled families – 1 year term

· Member-at-Large, representing wait-list families – 1 year term

If you would like to run for one of the board positions, please send me a short bio and indicate which position you would like to run for, by  Friday, April 6th.  I would like to have elections before the end of April so we have a little bit of time for new board members to come up to speed and interact with current board members before their term starts on June 1st. 

I know many people are concerned about demands on their time.  Let’s face it:  as working parents, we will never have “enough” time, ever again (maybe when the last kid is out of college… maybe).  Board membership is a meaningful way to help MCDC, and is worth the small amount of time it takes.  If you have any questions about the positions, please feel free to contact me or any of the other board members.

Regards,

Brian M.

President, MCDC Board of Directors

From the Director….!
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We are thrilled to have Usborne Books and More coming to our school again on April 11th and 12th for a book fair!! There are so many new titles that we can’t wait to show you!
You may stop by the library at drop off and pick up times or stop by during your lunch break.  You will also have the option to shop online if you are not able to make it over.  We are also very happy to take your child shopping during the day.  You simply have to send in money with your child and we will take care of the rest!

Each classroom will also have a wish list of books they would like to have in their classroom.  Every purchase earns MCDC FREE books!!  

We appreciate your support of this event and the emphasis on the importance of literacy with young children.

Workday April 14th
Please join us on Saturday April 14th from 8am-12pm (or anytime in between) to spruce up our building and playgrounds! Spring cleaning at its finest!  There are some things that need our attention that we cannot accomplish while the children are here.  Below is a list of specific items that classrooms need accomplished.  Please sign up to complete an item, or just show up and we will put you to work!
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0b4dadad23a75-mcdc3
Week of the Young Child April 16th-20th
Monday: Kick Off Parade and Creative Art Day
We will begin the week off on Monday with a parade at 9:30am in front of the building.  We will circle the front parking lot twice.  Parents are more than welcome to join!  Please park next door at the medical center.  We will have the front parking lot closed off.

We will also spend the day on Monday doing lots of creative art!  If you have any art mediums you would like to donate, or an art project that you would like to do with the children, we would love to have you participate!
Tuesday: Read Aloud Day and Dress as your favorite book character

Bring in your favorite book to share and dress as your favorite book character!  We will be reading rock stars on Tuesday. We would love for you to sign up for a time to come read to your child’s class or send in a recording of yourself reading a book!

Wednesday: Field Day and Picnic Lunch

Wear your athletic gear and lather up with sunscreen!  We will be outside all day!!  We would love to have donations of balls, bubbles, chalk, etc…  

We will be having a picnic lunch at 11:00am on the playgrounds.  If your schedule allows, we would love for you to join us!  Bring a lunch, a blanket or chair and relax!  Please send in a packed lunch and drink with your child on Wednesday. (this excludes the creepers and infants) Remember NO NUTS!!  

Thursday: Trike-A-Thon and Music Day

Our annual Trike-A-Thon is to benefit St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital.  Our goal this year is to raise $3000!!  You will find a pledge sheet in your child’s folder or cubby.  The pledge sheets need to be turned in by Friday April 13th.  If we meet our goal of $3000, Mrs. Kelli will get a pie in the face!!  The child raising the most money will earn the privilege to be the pie thrower!

The preschool children will bring in a riding toy (tricycle, bike, but nothing electric) and they will ride around the front parking lot.  Please make arrangements to have your children dropped off and the parking lot clear by 8:45am that morning.  If you join us for the Trike-A-Thon, you will need to park next door at the medical center.  Preschool C will ride from 9:00am-9:30am, Preschool B will ride from 9:45am-10:15am and Preschool A will ride from 10:30am-11:00am.  The younger children may bring in a riding toy to play with on the playground on Thursday.  You can take this riding toy directly to your child’s playground on Thursday when you drop off.  The preschoolers will park their tricycles or bikes in the front of the center by their classroom label.

Music will be in the air all day on Thursday!  If you have different types of music that you could share, we would love to introduce the children to as many different genres of music as possible.  We would also love to showcase any of our parent’s talents.  If you play a musical instrument or sing, please coordinate a time with your child’s classroom to stop by and share your talent!

Friday: Science Day and Ice Cream Social


We will end the week with a bang!  We would love for you to conduct a science experiment with your child’s class on Friday.  We will be conducting science experiments as well.  If you have any ideas for us, please let your child’s teacher know!

We would like to invite you to an Ice Cream Social at your child’s snack time.  MCDC will provide the ice cream and we will have a sign up for toppings.

We appreciate all of the support and participation this week of celebrating our most precious ones!!

Cecilia and I are very grateful for the opportunity to once again attend the annual Association of Early Learning Leaders Conference.  We will be out of the office April 24th-27th.  Melissa will do a great job holding down the fort while we are gone.  AELL represents the National Accreditation Commission through which our center is accredited.  We always gain such great knowledge to bring back to the center.  We look forward to applying all the new information we gain to make MCDC even more incredible!!
Upcoming Events:

April 3rd=
Board Meeting 11:30am
April 4th=
Cap & Gown Portraits- Pre A

April 10th=
Staff Meeting 6pm

April 11th-12th=
Usborne Book and More Book Fair

April 14th=
Workday 8am-12pm

April 16th-20th=
Week of the Young Child

April 17th=
Board Meeting 11:30am

April 19th=
Trike-A-Thon to benefit St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital
April 24th-27th=
Kelli & Cecilia out of the office at The Association of Early Learning Leaders Conference

Coming Up in May:
· Board Meetings 1st & 29th
· Campus Candids with Spoiled Rotten Photography 3rd & 4th
· Mother’s Day Store 10th
· Staff Meeting 10th
· Muffins for Mom 11th
· Staff Appreciation Week 14th-18th
· Staff Appreciation Luncheon 16th
· MCDC Graduation 17th

· Center Closed for Memorial Day 28th 

Hello from Infant A

Celebrating spring continues this month with the painting of rabbits with lots of spring colors.  Sponges cut in the shape of flowers is also a favorite spring art activity.


Many of the infants in the room have turned 6 months old. Studies show that infants already know the meanings of several common words from the age of 6 months onward.  Young infants learn ordinary words through daily experiences with language.  Learning vocabulary and learning the sound structure of spoken language go hand in hand as language acquisition begins.  Most children do not say their first words until around their first birthday.  However, infants know some aspects of their language’s sound structure by 6-12 months.


Once again we have to sadly say goodbye to one of our families, but we are happy to welcome twins to our room families!


Parents, please don’t forget to leave a sweater or jacket in your child’s cubby for outside play.

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
Greetings from Infant B the Beautiful Babies!  Our days are filled with fun and it wouldn’t be possible without our little sweet ones, so thank you for such amazing and smart babies.  There has been a lot written regarding what an infant is supposed to be doing physically during his or her first year of life.  These include mastering such tasks as shaking a rattle, saying “da, da”, reaching for bright objects, and crawling.  There are 3 important things to remember here.  First, a baby’s basic routine enhances learning.  Order is an ally of the learning process.  Second, infants will differ in the age at which they master the skills.  There is no cause for alarm if your child seems to develop skills more slowly than you believe he or she should, nor should you compare your child’s development to others.  Third, along with his or her physical development, your baby will become more and more responsive to moral training.  If you have concerns regarding developmental milestones, bring them to your pediatrician.  Have a great month!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

Greetings all!  Not much has changed here.  We have the same dancing group.  We’ve used lots of time to rest and recoup.

From all the illnesses that came when the weather got cold.  I’m sure you’ll agree, wiping noses really gets old.


When the weather breaks, we’ll have more outside fun.  When it’s cold, we only have time for a short buggy run.


This month we’ll concentrate our lessons on water and the many things we can do.  We’ll touch on the weather, the components of a storm and all its crew.


We’ll practice wearing clothes that keep up dry in the rain.  We’ll talk about its strength and all the sounds we gain.

We’ll learn the things we can clean using the rain that falls.  Our hair, our clothes, even a bouncing ball.

We can’t wait till spring is here and we get lots of sun.  Then we can have an even longer buggy run.


Oh, not to forget this month the easter bunny comes to hide all his treasure.  Have fun finding them all.  It’s time to go, see you next month, this talk has been a pleasure!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
April is going to be a great month!  The weather is better so we will be going outside more.  The babies all enjoyed the activities in March.
We have a very important week in April.  It is The Week of the Young Child!

Monday- we will have a parade.  All parent are invited!

Tuesday- Read Aloud Day: We will be asking parents to come read to our babies

Wednesday- Field Day and Picnic: We will not be participating in the picnic, but we will have lots of fun activities outside.

Thursday- Trike-A-Thon and Music Day:  We will go outside and watch the Trike-A-Thon and listen to music of all kinds!

Friday: Science Day and Ice Cream Social: Our snack time that day will be at 2:30pm.

Look for reminders early in April!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
April Showers bring May Flowers!  We have spent so much time indoors and will be excited to spend time outside.  Our little ones strengthen growing muscles when they are climbing, running, playing ball and jumping.

In the month of April, children will be learning about flowers growing, baby animals being born and the colors around us.  Also in the month of April, we will be celebrating The Week of the Young Child and Earth Day.  We have lots of fun activities for both events.

Parents, we will begin sending home your child’s sippy cups on Friday to be washed and brought back on Monday.  Also check your child’s cubby for weather appropriate clothing.  As the weather gets warmer, please apply sunblock before you child comes to school and we will reapply in the afternoon.


Thank you for your continued support of our many ongoing projects and a big thanks for sharing your gorgeous children with us!

Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Hello Toddler B Family:
Wow! We can’t believe that April is already here they always say April showers bring May flowers. Now that spring is here we hope to start seeing warmer weather so that our toddlers can enjoy going outside in the mornings and afternoons because they sure do love being outside! We also ask that you check your child’s cubby for the proper change of clothes and we have also put up folders above their cubbies that is where we put their daily sheets so be sure to check those when your picking up your child for the day!

We have a few dates we would like to highlight April 16-20: Week of the young child April 19: Trike A Thon

The Safari Explorers (EA)
March was so much fun! We learned about all the different colors in the rainbow, St. Patrick's Day, what happens in the spring and we had a blast hunting for eggs! Thank you to everyone who made our egg hunt a success! 
Can you believe it's April already! Where is the time going? Keep a look out for our upcoming events.
April 14th :workday 
April 16-20th : Week of the Young Child. Kelli will be sending out an email listing all the special days and activities. 
Class announcements: 
· We have had some parents signing in and out on other children's names. 
      Please pay attention and make sure you are signing next to your child’s name. And remember to sign your full name. 
· We are coming up on the season when we will be applying sunscreen. To make things easier you can always get a Doctor's note that will be good for a year. 
· Please look at your child's clothes box for weather appreciate clothes and that they fit. 
Thank you for trusting us with your children! We love them very much! 


Underwater Explorers (EB)
Happy spring!  In March, we had so much fun.  We started with a celebration of the literary works for Dr. Seuss, exploration of the color green, and ended with our annual Egg Hunt!

In April, we have a lot of fun activities planned.  First, one of our teachers will be out from April 5th-20th.  She will be visiting her friends in Japan.  Meanwhile April 16th-20th we will be having our annual Week of the Young Child.  Be on the lookout for an email from Kelli regarding daily activities.  

As we transition into warmer weather, please bring in weather appropriate changes of clothes and sunscreen.  Also, if you have not already done so, make sure you have an updated doctor’s note giving us permission to apply sunscreen.  
We have a busy April!  If you have any questions, suggestions, or concerns, please feel free to contact us!

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
Spring has arrived and we have already begun taking advantage of the wonderful weather!  With this in mind, please check to make sure your child has adequate supply of weather appropriate clothing, including shoes.

Our themes/letters of the month are: Author Eric Carle, “Yy”, Rainbows, “Zz”, Week of the Young Child, “Aa”, and Earth Day/Recycling, “Bb”.  Our focus for this month is cooperation and having fun!  Our schedule for The Week of the Young Child will be posted in the classroom.


We are having some safety concerns with the children climbing up on the cubbies to reach their water bottles and trying to keep them at the bottom has been unsuccessful.  We would like to ask for you to send in a spill proof bottle with a loop so they can hang it from one of the hooks in their cubby.  It would also be helpful to bring in a smaller size water refill as the gallon size takes up a lot of room.  Please label your child’s water bottle and remember to carry them home on Fridays along with their bedding, artwork/paperwork, etc..  Remember, no toys from home unless they are for Show & Tell on Friday.  And only one soft toy for naptime.


Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns about your child.  Thank you for your continued support and encouragement.

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
Amazing April is here!  We are ready for a fun filled spring in Preschool B!  We have some awesome themes for the month that include: Bugs, Snakes, Week of the Young Child and ending the month we will have Star Wars week!  During the Week of the Young Child, we will ask for volunteers for special activities and have a sign up for donations for the Ice Cream Social!  Please check the lesson plan that week for special events!  During Star Wars week, the whole class will be asked to dress up in Star Wars gear on Friday of that week.  We look forward to the amazing April we have planned in Preschool B!

Friendly Reminder: Please check the lesson plans.  We really encourage the parents to participate in our Family Partnership portion of each week’s lesson plan.  We do not want any child in our class to miss out on fun activities.  Also, make sure your child has a change of clothes that fits and is weather appropriate.

Article: Importance of Early Childhood Education: Family Involvement www.education.com
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

The changing of seasons is a magical time. Spring is a time of excitement-the beginning of a whole new growth cycle for the Earth after a quiet winter. We are seeing new life and growth which compels us to find stories and language to share with the children around us. Children learn by active participation and involvement. We will be having more outdoor classroom time.
Thank you for all that you did to make our March activities so successful- Dr. Seuss, St. Patrick’s Day, Mexican Egg Hunt and the Annual MCDC Egg Hunt. Your participation and support are so appreciated. The children also enjoyed all of the fun activities learning about Farm Animals, Eggs and spring.

This month we will celebrate the Week of the Young Child. We would like for all of our parents to participate in as many activities as you can. Details for activities will be posted later.

Our themes will be focused on Rainbows, Rainforest, the Week of the Young Child and Transportation.

We will start preparing for Graduation, which will be on Thursday, May 17th. More details will be posted later.  

We would like to say “Happy Birthday” to our friend who will celebrate their 5-year-old birthday this month. 

The weather is changing. Please check your child’s cubby to make sure they have at least 2 changes of clothing. These must be weather appropriate.

April Events:

April 4th----Cap and Gown Pictures

April11th-12th--Usborne Books and More Book Fair

April 14th--Center Wide Workday 8 A.M.-12:00 P.M.

April 16th-20th--Week of the Young Child

April 19th----------Trike-A-Thon
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